April 4, 2007

BY EMAIL AND FACSIMILE
Office of the Secretariat eI R RO
Commodity Futures Trading Commission =~~~/
Three Lafayette Centre

1155 21st Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20581

Re: Certification. NYMEX Submission 07.49: Delisting the Brent Crude
Oil Contract (Code SC)

Dear CFTC Commissioners:

The New York Mercantile Exchange, Inc. ("NYMEX" or the "Exchange") is notifying
the Commodity Futures Trading Commission (“CFTC” or “Commission’) that it will delist the
NYMEX Brent Crude Oil Futures Contract (code SC) effective on April 5, 2007. This contract
had been previously listed under the NYMEX Europe Limited subsidiary. The Exchange ceased
listing additional months after the termination of the December 2006 contract month.

In addition, the Exchange had previously notified the Commission of the delisting of
four Brent-related swaps contracts at the end of December 2006: NYMEX Brent Calendar Swap
(SA), NYMEX WTI-Brent Spread Calendar Swap (SB), NYMEX Brent Bullet Swap Contract
(BN), and the NYMEX Brent-WTI Bullet Swap Contract (WN). However, the Exchange
provided incorrect rule chapters for these de-listed contracts. The corrected rule chapters for the
de-listed contracts are as follows:

Corrected Rule Chapter Contract Name

Chapter 648 NYMEZX Brent Calendar Swap (SA)

Chapter 649 NYMEX WTI-Brent Spread Calendar Swap (SB)
Chapter 698 NYMEX Brent Bullet Swap Contract (BN)
Chapter 699 NYMEX Brent-WTI Bullet Swap Contract (WN)

As a reminder, the Exchange continues to list the Brent Financial Contract (code BB) on
the CME GLOBEX® platform and various other Brent-related contracts on the NYMEX
ClearPort® Trading and Clearing platform. Pursuant to Section 5c(c) of the Commodity
Exchange Act (“Act”) and CFTC Rule 40.6, the Exchange hereby certifies that the delisting of
this contract complies with the Act, including regulations under the Act. Should you have any
questions concerning the above, please contact Daniel Brusstar, Director, Research, at (212) 299-
2604; or contact the undersigned at (212) 299-2390.

Very truly yours,

Robert A. Levin
Senior Vice President, Research



